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Wellington fields Allotments Newsletter - Autumn Edition.

Don't forget, if you wish to contribute to future issues, please contact a member of the committee.


Quiz Night. 
The planned Autumn Quiz has had to be cancelled due to several things including clashing with other events. Instead it is planned to have one sometime in January of next year. Further details will be available nearer to the date.
Seed Orders.
If you are going to order seeds from Kings Seeds then Karen needs to have your order fully completed, including payment by Cheque, before the 18th October! If you would like a Catalogue or Order Form please see Karen ASAP. (She leaves some in her shed)
Concrete Slabs

We have been offered a large quantity of old slabs that are going to be delivered to the site over the coming weeks. We think there will be about 100 and they will be free to use on the Allotments on a first come basis. 
Water Tough.

Barry has installed a metal water trough half way up the site. The trough has a Ball Cock so it doesn’t need to be turned off and on as it will fill, but not overflow. It is obviously free for anyone to use by dipping in their cans to fill them and we will see how people like it and what problems develop before possibly installing some more.
Plastic Compost Bins.

All the surplus Plastic Compost Bins that were littering up the bottom of the site have been sent to a local charity called “The Old Chapel Works,” who will recycle them. Thanks must go to Nigel who sorted them out for us.
Compost Heap.

The new storage area has still not been built yet, but there is some progress with regards the planning and design/construction. It is hoped more progress will be made shortly. Thanks must go to Simon, Chris, Pete Appleton and others for work done so far. In the meantime, some Compost has been dug out and put on the corner of the Car Park where the Wood Chip usually goes. It is FREE to anyone who wants it. There are a few bits in it, but that is how home made compost is! If you find any weeds, or bits that you don’t want - please feel free to chuck them back in the big bins. Please take any bits of PLASTIC that you find home with you. You can keep those free of charge!!!
Woodchip.

We seem to be having more and more loads of woodchip and for the moment the Wood chip pile has gone, but hopefully, by the time you read this there will have been another load of Woodchip delivered. It is FREE for any Plot-Holder to use on the site.
Rubbish, Plastic and Recycling.

Every time we have a Newsletter I put in a piece about Composting and it is getting better, but more attention still needs to be paid to what you put in.

Please don’t forget, to remove all the bits of Netting and, or Plastic String, from any vegetation that you put into the big Compost Bins – especially on your Runner Beans at the end of the season!
The Rat Man says that NO waste VEGETABLES should be added to the heap because it encourages RATS! He has been down to the site several times just lately to deal with a few rats by the compost heap!
Woody material should not be put into the compost bins either as it won’t rot, but should be put in the big metal Tractor Bucket please.

On the subject of Plastic, please take any bits, you see around the site, home with you – even if they aren’t your own! The Horses in the next fields may not say thank you, but it will be much appreciated!

The plastic compost bins and flowerpots at the bottom of the site seem to be breeding, so please help yourself if you can use any of them. Otherwise we will dispose of them to tidy things up a little. The better ones are going to be donated to Katherine House and the others will go into recycled plastic.
Fence Repairs.

Hopefully, John Martin will soon put some new posts into our leaning boundary fence to put it right. We think part of the problem was caused initially by a shed blowing over onto it in one of the storms. Every year we have a few bad storms that blow sheds over so it is in your own interest to make sure they are properly erected and secure before the Winter comes.

Tidying the Site.

From time to time we have a bit of a tidy up which usually involves Simon going round with a strimmer and some others cutting hedges back, especially round the gate and bottom tap, so thanks must go to them. If your plot needs strimming then please feel free to contact Simon who is in charge of the strimmer and he will help you.
FaceBook Page.

Don’t forget we have our own FaceBook page that we would like to see more people using! You can post anything you want within reason about the Allotments.

www.facebook.com/WellingtonFieldsHixon
Here is a little PUZZLE for you.

Write down a 4 letter word that is the same read forward, backwards or upside down!

(Answer at the end of the Newsletter.)
Tip Of The Month!

Don’t forget to plant your Garlic, Japanese Onions, Jerusalem Artichokes, Spring Cabbage, Aquadulce Broad Beans, new Strawberry Runners and Bare Root Fruit Bushes soon!  Spring Bulbs such as Daffodils can go in as well if you want.
The following is an old Article written by Mrs Hartley for the Stafford And Stone Talking Newspaper from a few years ago and has been taken from her website, but it is still quite relevant for this Autumn.
Gardening Tips Week Ending 8th September 2013.

Hello Folks

There are some very pretty Cyclamen about now that you can put in tubs outside for a quick splash of colour, but some are not hardy in the frost so do check the labels carefully if you put them outside.  Neapolitan and Coumb are two of the old fashioned hardy ones, but there may be others now as they are always bringing out new varieties of everything.

Crocosmia, or Montbretia as they are usually called now, look lovely at the moment with their pretty orange flowers. They grow from a bulblike corm that will multiply itself over the years to make a big clump that puts on a really impressive show of flowers every year.

There is still a good selection of Perennials about which can be divided now before settling them in for the Winter. If you want flowers for next year, biennials can be sown later this month and through until the end of October. There are also some perennials that you can sow now to grow on next year for flowers the following year. Herbaceous perennials are very expensive to buy when you think of the price of a packet of seeds. With a little patience you could fill a whole border for less than the price of one plant. We grew some Monarda, or Bergamot last year. Originally we grew them because they are supposed to be rabbit repellent, but one of the TV gardeners also said they produced lots of lovely pinky mauve flowers. They have done really well and like most herbaceous plants will divide before being re-planted for next year. They have an unusual Minty smell that is not noticeable at first, but the smell gradually comes into fruition and fills the room. Monarda is used to flavour some drinks I believe, but mainly used for potpourri and the sprays of cut flowers last well in water.

As the Tomatoes ripen, the bottom leaves and any large leaves can taken be off and composted as they have done their job. Don’t forget to keep feeding the plants every week to keep the later tomatoes developing though, and give them plenty of water when it is hot and sunny. If you don’t get the watering right the Tomatoes may split.

My Brown Turkey Fig tree that is growing against a South facing fence outside, is old, but still productive. I have eaten 3 so far this year, but they are only just starting to ripen and Alan told me there are a lot more on. This year Alan’s Strawberry plants did so well with so many large, sweet, strawberries that we gave a lot away. I stalked pounds and pounds before open freezing them on some trays and then bagging them. Twice now some have gone into crumbles along with Apples and Frozen Gooseberries. By putting the Strawberries into the deep dish while still frozen and putting the topping on straightaway and then immediately into the oven, we found the Strawberries did not all go mushy. The Strawberry plants have produced some good runners that should be taken off and potted for next years plants as they only remain productive for about 3 years or so and then need to be replaced.

Some of the garden centres have plenty of fruit bushes that they are reducing. Why not try planting one or two yourselves. The fruit they produce will improve your diet and save you a little money in the long term. If we all tried to grow something it would go towards helping the World food shortage situation. Good growing.

Cheerio. That’s all for now.  Frances Hartley
If you would like to contribute to future publications, or have any comments regarding the format, please contact one of the Committee Members listed below. HAPPY GROWING!



Please Visit Our Website @ www.wellingtonfieldsallotments.org/ and our

FaceBook Page www.facebook.com/WellingtonFieldsHixon
Puzzle Answer.

NOON.
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Don’t Forget








If you fancy taking on another Plot to grow a few more vegetables please see Jane Garner. There is only a short waiting list.





Contact Details For Jane Garner, Secretary - � HYPERLINK "mailto:fjanegarner@hotmail.com" ��fjanegarner@hotmail.com�











